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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Communities 4 Families
Meeting Minutes

March 21, 2018
Present: Rhonda Elias-Penner, Arlene Elliott, Genny Funk-Unrau, Gabriela Galli, Mandela Kuet, Lea Neufeld La Rue, Cathy Seitz, Irene Sheldon, Jess Smith, Cheryl Starr, Karen Ste. Marie 
Regrets: Erin Anderson, Catherine Cooke, Leslie Richards, Anne Sikora
Staff Present: Ingrid Peters Derry
Chair:  Lea Neufeld La Rue, Irene Sheldon
Recorder: Ingrid Peters Derry

1. Welcome and Introductions.  
2. Presentations: Cathy Seitz (Villa Rosa) – Circle of Security parenting program 
· Circle of Security Website - Includes excellent resources for facilitators and for parents https://www.circleofsecurityinternational.com/ 

· Relationship based – this program is about self-reflection and how to meet the needs of the child.  Based on 50 years of research on attachment.  

· Parent is the secure base and safe haven for the child.

· Our children need help in organizing all their feelings – joy, sadness, anger, etc.  CofS encourages parents to read their child’s needs.

· Snowbird Lodge, ANCR, WFP, Villa Rosa all do Circles of Security
3. Consent Agenda

· Approval of Agenda

· Approval of Minutes of February 21, 2018
All agreed that we accept the Consent Agenda.  
4. Business Arising from Minutes 
· Consensus decision-making – a brief description is included at the back of the agenda and will continue to be there in the future.  
· Committees are reminded to continue evaluation of their projects using the template developed at the December planning meeting.

· Budget discussion  
· This draft budget will change a bit after audit.  Healthy Child has not yet confirmed that we will be receiving money this year.

· Recoveries – includes sale of books for babies, income from training, etc.  This is our money.  
· Our HR policy states that we strive to keep staffing costs under 50% of our Healthy Child funding.  This budget brings the staffing line a little above that.  
· HR policy needs to change to reflect Health Spending account which we make available for any staff we contract for more than 3 month.  If staff work at least 15 hours/week and more than 3 months, they should receive the Health Spending amount ($1000 for full time, prorated for part time staff).  
· Education leave should also be adjusted in the HR policy.  Requests need to be approved by Executive.  Staff may be required to take particular training.  
· All agreed that we accept the draft budget.  
5. New Business

· 2018-19 Grant applications should be out soon.  
6. Committee Updates

· Executive
·  The Executive discussed the budget and upcoming grants.
· Literacy

·  Healthy Child Literacy innovation project – we have been chosen as one of the top ten submissions. Final presentations happen on April 19.  We should consider our partnerships.  MFNERC (MB First Nations Education Resource Centre) might be a good partner.  It’s great that the Downtown might be able to be a resource to the rest of the province.  We need to ask for the money that we need to make this work well, without cutting into our own funds.  
· Resources

· Kelly’s Pilot – Next event is an Outdoor Pop up play event during spring break at Dufferin School – Tuesday, March 27 from 9:30 to noon. Lots of families are expected to come. 
· Outdoor Play workshop – staff and a couple of others were involved in a workshop on March 9 to talk about the value of outdoor play, and how we might encourage it, especially in the downtown.  
· Communication – a newsletter should be coming out in spring.  Anyone open to working with Ingrid on this is welcome.
· Ad Hoc (Lunch & Learn) – Our second Lunch & Learn was held on Mar. 20.  Focus was a quick overview on trauma informed care by Klinic.  It was well attended. It would have been good to have more discussion after the presentation and ask how agencies are impacted.  The networking part of the event should be a little more organized.    The ad hoc committee will meet to debrief and plan. 
7. Correspondence - none
8. Announcement

· Klinic will be moving to Sara and Sherbrook.  There will be tours and an open house on April 12 from 3-7 pm.

· West End Commons is featured in the Metro today.  You can also see the article here.
· Care for Newcomer Children conference – in Mississauga.  Mosaic presented on newcomers and trauma.  

· Thrive – Jess will be doing Circle of Security training and hopes to facilitate the program for staff and parents.  
9. Next Meeting: 
Wednesday, April 18, 2018 at 1:30 p.m. 
823 Ellice Ave. 
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